
PUBLIC NOTICE 

LOCKYER VALLEY REGIONAL COUNCIL PUBLIC CONSULTATION ON  

PROPOSED INTERIM LOCAL GOVERNMENT INFRASTRUCTURE PLAN AMENDMENT 

 

Lockyer Valley Regional Council provides notice of Public Consultation of a proposed Interim Local 

Government Infrastructure Plan (LGIP) Amendment to the Gatton Shire Planning Scheme 2007 and 

Laidley Shire Planning Scheme 2003. 

The overall purpose and general effect of the Interim LGIP Amendment are to:  

• identify trunk stormwater infrastructure necessary to support future development; 

• ensure trunk stormwater infrastructure is planned and provided in an efficient, cost effective 

and orderly manner, is sustainable and aligns with Council’s asset management and long term 

financial planning; and 

• provide a basis for Council to levy infrastructure charges and condition the provision of trunk 

stormwater infrastructure as part of development. 

When adopted, the Interim LGIP Amendment will be incorporated into the Gatton Shire Planning 

Scheme 2007 and Laidley Shire Planning Scheme 2003. 

Viewing the proposed LGIP Amendment 

The proposed Interim LGIP Amendment can be viewed on Council’s website www.lvrc.qld.gov.au 

and is available for inspection and purchase at Council’s: 

• Customer Contact Centre at 26 Railway Street, Gatton; 

• Customer Contact Centre at 6 Spicer Street, Laidley. 

Public Consultation Period 

The public consultation period for the proposed Interim LGIP Amendment is from 21 February 2024 

to 15 March 2024.  

Submissions 

Any person may make a written submission about any aspect of the proposed Interim LGIP 

Amendment during the public consultation period. In order to constitute a ‘properly made 

submission’ under the Planning Act 2016, the submission must: 

• be in writing and signed by each person making the submission (unless made electronically); 

• state the name and residential or business address of each person making the submission; 

• state one postal or electronic address for service relating to the submission for each person 

making the submission; 

• state the grounds of the submission, and the facts and circumstances relied on in support of 

the grounds; and 

• be received by Lockyer Valley Regional Council on or before 5.00pm on 15 March 2023. 

Submissions can be lodged: 

• By email to: growthandpolicy@lvrc.qld.gov.au 

• By post to: Chief Executive Officer, Lockyer Valley Regional Council, PO Box 82, Gatton  QLD 

4343 



• In person at: Council’s Customer Contact Centres at 26 Railway Street, Gatton and 6 Spicer 

Street, Laidley. 

Enquiries 

For enquiries about the proposed Interim LGIP Amendment, visit Council’s website 

www.lockyervalley.qld.gov.au or phone 1300 005 872. 


